Congress of the United States
MWashington, AC 20515

February 6, 2012

Honorable Michael B. Donley
SAF/OS

1670 Air Force Pentagon
Washington, DC 20330-1670

General Norton A. Schwartz
HQ USAF/CC

1670 Air Force Pentagon
Washington, DC 20330-1670

Dear Secretary Donley and General Schwartz:

It has come to our attention that the U.S. Air Force Rapid Capabilities Office (RCO) has
modified the logo on its official patch to remove its reference to “God,” following a complaint from
the Military Association of Atheists and Freethinkers. Because such alteration certainly was not
required by the First Amendment to the U.S. Constitution, we call on you to reverse this troubling
decision.

As Members of the Congressional Prayer Caucus, a bipartisan group of 103 Members of the
U.S. House of Representatives dedicated to protecting religious freedom in America and ensuring that
our nation is not stripped of references to its spiritual heritage, we are deeply concerned that the RCO
capitulated to pressure from an outside group that consistently strives to remove references to God and
faith from our nation’s military.

The First Amendment to the U.S. Constitution prohibits the establishment of religion; however,
the mere mention of God certainly does not rise to this level. The action taken by the RCO suggests
that all references to God, regardless of their context, must be removed from the military. As we are
confident that your legal advisors would not suggest that censorship is required for compliance with
the First Amendment, we ask that you reverse this perplexing decision.

As you know, courts consistently have upheld the constitutionality of our national motto, “In
God We Trust,” despite its obvious mention of God. In fact, that motto appears on our nation’s
currency and is inscribed above the Speaker’s rostrum in the U.S. House of Representatives. In light
of these and numerous other instances of prominent references to God and consistent affirmations of
their constitutionality, we ask that you reverse the decision to alter the logo. Thank you for your
attention to this matter and we look forward to receiving your prompt response.

Sincerely,
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J. Randy Forbes (VA-04)
Mike McIntyre (NC-07)
Dave Reichert (WA-08)
Michael Turner (OH-03)
Rob Wittman (VA-01)

Joe Pitts (PA-16)

Joe Wilson (SC-02)

Allen West (FL-22)

Dan Burton (IN-05)

Jeff Miller (FL-01)

Daniel Webster (FL-08)
Louie Gohmert (TX-01)

K. Michael Conaway (TX-11)
James Lankford (OK-05)
Vicky Hartzler (MO-04)
Glenn “GT” Thompson (PA-05)
Randy Neugebauer (TX-19)
Donald Manzullo (IL-16)
Steve Southerland (FL-02)
Virginia Foxx (NC-05)

Ted Poe (TX-02)

Mike Kelly (PA-03)

Tim Walberg (MI-07)
Doug Lamborn (CO-05)
Tom Cole (OK-04)

Bill Johnson (OH-06)

Mike Pompeo (KS-04)
Alan Nunnelee (MS-01)
Bill Huizenga (MI-02)

John Kline (MN-02)

Trent Franks (AZ-02)
Walter Jones (NC-03)

CIiff Stearns (FL-06)
Thaddeus McCotter (MI-11)
Spencer Bachus (AL-06)
Stevan Pearce (NM-02)



